
U.S. Department of labor 

September 26, 2005 

Carpenters Ind. Local 1743 
26 Solar Way 
Cape May Court House, NJ 08210-2001 

Re: ' 

Dear Mr. Thiel: 

Employment Standards Administration 
Office of Labor-Management Standards 
New Jersey Resident Office 
190 Middlesex-Essex Tpk., Suite 204 
Iselin, New Jersey 08830 
(609) 914-0513/FAX: (732) 750-5963 

This office has recently completed an audit of Carpenters Local 1743's books and records for the fiscal 
year ended June 30,2004, under the Compliance Audit Program (CAP) to detennine your organization's 
compliance with the provisions of the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959, as 
Amended (LMRDA). As discussed during the exit interview with you and Treasurer Steve Frame on 
September 22,2005, the following problems were disclosed during the CAP. The matters listed below are 
not an exhaustive list of all possible problem areas since the audit conducted was limited in scope. 

The CAP disclosed a violation of Title n of the LMRDA regarding the annual financial reports required by 
your organization under Section 201 (b) of the Act. The CAP disclosed that your organization's LM-3 
Report for the fiscal year ended June 30,2004, is incorrect in that Item 24 does not include all 
disbursements to officers during that fiscal year. In addition, officers' salaries are incorrectly reported in 
Item 24, Column E. Also, some disbursements included in Item 54 are incorrectly reported. As such, the 
LM-3 Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2004, needs to be amended. Please be certain to send the 
original report, with original signatures, to me at the included address. Since you have agreed to file the 
amended report by October 14, 2005, no further action is contemplated &t this time. 

I want to extend my personal appreciation to you and your entire staff for your cooperation and courtesy 
during this ,colllpliance audit. If we can be of any assistance in the future, please do not hesitate to call . . :. , '\ 
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